RECEIVED ON: April 25, 2023

Council Meeting: 04/25/2023 Agenda Item No. 10

 From:
 Matt Langan

 To:
 WebMail - CCD

 Subject:
 EWCSD track and field

**Date:** Tuesday, April 25, 2023 10:35:42 AM

[NOTICE: This message originated outside of City of Whittier -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

## Dear Council Members,

I am a whittier resident and have children playing for WAYS. Myself along with so many other participating families are greatly concerned about a plan to build a track at Hillview Middleschool. This would greatly reduce practice and game field availability. I urge you to consider making this project smaller so our kids still have a place to play. We are loyal to our Whittier community but if we are forced to move to other leagues in surrounding cities then you risk these families not returning to the Whittier league.

Please advocate for our kids and help keep our Whittier sports leagues thriving.

Sincerely,

--

Matt Langan